
NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
Project PATH – Practical Assistance through Transitional Housing 

 
The City of Umatilla announces its intent to award the contract for the Project PATH – Practical 
Assistance through Transitional Housing to Stepping Stones Alliance in the estimated amount, as 
provided by their duly submitted proposal of ONE MILLION TWO HUNDRED FORTY THOUSAND 
THREE HUNDRED NINETY-ONE ($1,240,391.00) with costs to be shared between parties 
according to final negotiation of the agreement.  
 
This Notice of Intent to Award is subject to execution of a written contract and, as a result, this 
Notice does NOT constitute the formation of a contract between the City of Umatilla and the 
apparent successful bidder. The bidder shall not acquire any legal or equitable rights relative to 
the contract services until a contract containing terms and conditions acceptable to the City of 
Umatilla is executed.  If the apparent successful bidder fails to negotiate and execute a contract 
with the City of Umatilla, the City of Umatilla may revoke the award and withdraw the Sealed 
Bid.  The City of Umatilla further reserves the right to cancel this Notice of Intent to Award at any 
time prior to the execution of a written contract. 
 
This Notice of Intent to Award starts the seven (7) day period in which an unsuccessful bidder 
may file a bidder appeal pursuant to OAR 137-047-0740. 
 
Thank you for participating in the competitive selection process. 
 
Dated this 15th day of July, 2022. 
 
 

 By:        David Stockdale 
Title:   City Manager 

For the Owner:   City of Umatilla 
 
 


